


opportunist who simply wants to make money and is going to make it on the backs of his neighbors. He was handed the
golden ticket by the Charlotte County Commissioners with no process of vetting or attempt to find the most qualified
company for a project of this scope. Amazingly, Mr. Boyer — and no one else, no other company - just sort of wandered
in and said, “Hey, guys, let me take those darn islands off your hands.” Charlotte County has abdicated its responsibility
to the citizens of these islands throughout this entire process.

All that is left to say after four years of this hanging over our heads is that the following issues need to be taken into
consideration in making your final decision: the proposed system is a bad system — one no longer used by Charlotte
County if possible; the costs of construction are way UNDERestimated; the costs of service are way UNDERestimated; the
possibility of lines breaking and spillage in the IntraCoastal Waterway are way UNDERestimated; the technical ability of
EU to manage this project and its ability to serve the requested territory was way OVERestimated.

Is it in the public interest for EU to be granted the wastewater certificate? Not at all until such time that water quality
testing is conducted and a better plan presented. Also not until such time as EU and Knight Island Utilities become more
transparent as to their ultimate goal concerning providing service to Palm Island Resort. Why is the system being
overdesigned with a 10-inch line at the Resort gate? Are island residents being duped into paying for the overdesign?

Environmental Utilities’ application two years ago was denied because it was not proven that there was a need for service
in the proposed service area. Contrary to staff’s conclusion, we don’t think that that need has been proven. We also
would like to have some consideration given to the devastating effects on people’s lives — people who have lived on these
islands for many years — who will not be able to afford to stay. Many are just hanging on after the devastating effects of
last year’s hurricanes and the horrific costs associated with Mr. Boyer’s project will push them over the edge and out of
their homes.

What works on the mainland does not always work on the fragile barrier islands and all projects must be looked at
individually. This is just such a case. We implore you to use your discretion — and good sense — in denying this
application. Thank you for your time throughout this entire process and your consideration.

Lindsay Yates and Jon Goranson

2 Pointe Way, Don Pedro Island




